
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
 
 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 03/17/2023   
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding:  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am seeking permission to hire two additional firefighters. This would put me over my allotted 
40 firefighters to 41. With two expected retirements coming up this summer and fall, I will be 
back under the 40 allowed for.  Additional replacements will be requested based on available 
funding and maintaining all of the townships currently served by the PFRD. 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


